WORTH COUNTY CONSERVATION BOARD

MINUTES

JULY 5, 2007

President Vansteenburg called the meeting to order at 6:58 PM.  Board members also present were: Justin Faber, Matt Smith and Randy Sime.  Other present were Dean Mueller and Dan Block.

Smith moved to approve the agenda.  Second by Faber.  Motion carried.

Smith moved to approve the minutes.  Second by Sime.  Motion carried.

Director’s report:

1. Swans should be hatching any day now.

2. Picked up the new Harley on Tuesday.

3. Have a new P Max  Remington tactical shotgun.  Gentz will provide the training in a couple of weeks as I need to get some buck shot.

4. Camping has been slow.  County Attorney is encouraging us to get a boot for campers at Silver Lake.

5. Rentals seem to be down a little at Kuennen’s.  Wonder if the poor parking and crowded conditions in July and August are responsible.

6. Have talked to Alliant about extending the high voltage lines.

7. Madgaard Construction will start the concrete floor for the new shelter in a week or two.  Should have them get the picnic shelter finished at the same time.

8. I have ordered the decking for the fishing pier at KQ.  Still need to get the steel I beams ordered.  Would like to start on this by the end of the month.

9. Need to finish the contract on the diamond mower and get it out tomorrow.

10. Have put sealer on the concrete restrooms at WCL and SL Park.  Don’t know if Shane did the one at the access.
Smith moved to accept the Director’s report.  Second by Sime.  Motion carried.

Naturalist report:

Smith moved to accept the Naturalist’s report.  Second by Sime.  Motion carried.

The Board went through the applications for the worker position.  Three were chosen for interviews which will be scheduled in the next week or two.

No one expressed interest in attending the annual meeting in Carroll this September.

The annual board tour will take place prior to the September meeting.  Everyone will meet at the office at 5:30.  

The Director discussed where the extension of the electrical lines and the new shelter house are at.  Discussion was held on building cabins or not with the option of building some camping pads first should be done.  The noise and dust from the Falkstone Quarry make it hard to decide if the board should invest in these developments.
The hay bids were opened and Smith moved to sell the hay as follows: Kuennen’s Quarry and Wally’s Woods go to Chris Hagen for $805 and $270; Land of Two Waters to Dean Moretz for $325; Panicum to Doug Wallin for $100; Turkeyfoot to Darin Dalby for $40.  Second by Sime.  Motion carried.

The discussion on grants was held for next month.  Although Block was given permission apply to WCDA for a boat to fish out of for his naturalist program.

Smith moved to pay the following bills:

	Diamond Mowers
	
	 $5,000.00 

	Worth County Engineer
	
	 $1,313.57 

	Greens Keeprs Lawn Care
	
	 $1,225.00 

	Northwood True Value
	
	 $   318.18 

	Alliant
	
	 $   296.19 

	Mediacom
	
	 $     84.95 

	Midwest Wireless
	
	 $     68.43 

	Marquart Concrete Products
	
	 $     64.52 

	CNH Capital
	
	 $     26.45 

	Iowa DNR
	
	 $     25.00 

	Carquest Auto Parts
	
	 $     17.45 

	City of Northwood
	
	 $     17.00 

	
	Total
	 $  8,456.74 


Second by Faber.  Motion carried.

Vansteenburg adjourned the meeting at 9:55 PM.
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